Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

OTHER AGENCIES AND ORGANIZATIONS
CTS ENGINEERING, INC.
The Florida Department of Transportation announces a public meeting to which all persons are invited.

DATES AND TIMES: Wednesday, April 27, 2022, 6:00 p.m.; Thursday, April 28, 2022, 6:00 p.m.

PLACE: Please use the follow link to register for the Wednesday, April 27, online session: https://register.gotowebinar.com/register/2491522355888253968. If using a mobile device, the free “Go To Webinar” application will be required to attend. If you prefer to dial in by phone, call (415)655-0060 and then dial the Audio Access Code: 672-336-956.

In-person on Thursday, April 28: Indian River County Administration Building B, Room B1-501 located at 1800 27th Street, Vero Beach, FL 32960.

GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) District Four, will be hosting a Public Information Meeting regarding the resurfacing of State Road (SR) 5/US 1. Milling and resurfacing of SR 5 will occur from North of 6th Avenue to 12th Street. The project also includes the installation of new sidewalks in areas where they are currently missing, installation of bike lanes throughout project limits, reconstruction of pedestrian sidewalk curb ramps, lighting upgrades at the intersections of 8th Street and 12th Street to improve pedestrian lighting at the crosswalks, pedestrian signalization upgrades at the intersections of 8th Street and 12th Street, and replacement and upgrades of signage impacted by construction.

The Public Information Meeting will be conducted with both an in-person and a virtual meeting. Participants are invited to attend either in person or virtually. The virtual meeting will include a brief presentation, followed by a question-and-answer session. The in-person meeting will have an informal open house format with project representatives available to answer questions and provide assistance at any time during the meeting.

A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting: FDOT Project Manager, Ms. Bing Wang, P.E. at (954)777-4406 or via email at Bing.Wang@dot.state.fl.us.

Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this workshop/meeting is asked to advise the agency at least 7 days before the workshop/meeting by contacting: If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).

For more information, you may contact: FDOT Project Manager, Ms. Bing Wang, P.E. at (954)777-4406 or via email at Bing.Wang@dot.state.fl.us.
